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Kia ora to whānau and friends of Lower Moutere School!     Tuesday 27 June 2023 
 

We are close to hitting the halfway mark for the school year … and chaotic would be one word that we could best 
sum up the term! I wish to really impress on you all the amazing flexibility and tolerance that everyone at school 
has shown, working around the building programme that is happening here. From week to week, we 
are altering where things are, what spaces are free – or not and how to work in to ensure that we do 
not disrupt the flow of work. Work is going well to the plan that has been prepared, and over the 
holidays, we will see a move to the junior area of the school – hence the large container that arrived 
this morning! It would be great to say that the building will all be complete by the end of term 3 …  
Again, our thanks go to Ian Twinn building and his workers – for their great ‘fitting in’ with the school and on the 
side entertainment too! (dancing … music … singing  … and bit of banter!!) 
 

MATARIKI – 2023 
 

 
 

With the Matariki celebration falling over the school holidays this year, we are taking a different approach to 
celebrating Matariki at school. 
 
Next Thursday, all classes are going to be involved in collectively making soup for the class. On Friday at lunchtime, 
we welcome our school families to join us for freshly made soup, a bread bun and time to look at all the great 
things our school has been focusing on this term. Matariki is a time for celebration, this is a PERFECT way to 
conclude our term! We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible, from 12.30pm! 
After a look around the school, parents are welcome to take their child(ren) home, and kick start the holidays! 
 

Reporting to Parents & Whānau 
Thanks to the teaching staff for the time and effort that they put into writing school reports for our students. With 
each report taking approximately 1-2 hours each, staff start writing these around the middle of the term, and 
modify them as the term progresses. Take the time to enjoy reading about your child’s successes and next steps. 
Early in term 3, we have a whānau connect time to discuss your school report. The discussion will focus around 
your child’s progress academically and socially to date this year, and to unpack where they sit in relation to 
curriculum levels for their year. Teachers will be using this term's Mid-Year reports as a basis for the discussion. 
We encourage all tamariki to attend their whānau conference, as it is a great opportunity for supporting our 
tamariki in developing the ability to talk about their learning. 
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From the Board meeting… 
Thursday evening saw the Board meet for the second time this term, to discuss developments across 
the school and how we are working to meet the goals of our strategic plan.  
Here are some snippets from the meeting! 
• We discussed the new maths intervention to help students who are getting ‘stuck’ with their maths. 
All the students we have spoken to, all said how much more they enjoy maths and are feeling more 

confident! 
• The building work is running to budget and should be completed in approximately 12 weeks. 
• The Board will purchase a Verstaile shed to house all excess school furniture. 
• We reviewed the procedures for the term – these can be found on the www.schooldocs.co.nz – Lower 

Moutere and the password is respectful. 
• All school camp documentation is being reviewed by the sub-committee on the Board. 
• We are employing a Kapahaka tutor from terms 3 and 4!  

 
Part of the discussion was about how our students greet adults who are in the school, and when in the office. The 
Board felt that our students were exceptional when it came to greeting other adults in the school, remembering to 
hold doors open and say thanks when something is done for them. Such simple things make an immense difference 
and impression – keep it up LMS!  
 

School Facebook page 
The school Facebook page is an effective and efficient method for the school to communicate very 
general messages and celebrations to our school community and beyond. For more important 
messages, we will either email, txt or send home a paper notice. Should you wish to communicate 
back to the school, we ask that you either email/message, phone us or come in, in person. Many 
thanks! 

School Fleece’s 
There’s an abundance of fleece tops – without names – in the school office. They have all been washed so smelling 
new and ready for a new home! So….if your child is feeling the cold, and doesn’t have their fleece, we may well have 
the answer to your problem!! 
 

Celebrating staff week! 
This week, across all primary schools, is Celebrating Support staff week. This is a way that 
schools can recognise the great work that support and all staff do in our schools. I’m sure that 
you will all agree that the staff at Lower Moutere do an exceptional job for our students and 
school community. A huge THANKS to our staff for the professional care, opportunities and 
effort that you put into our school and students each day! 
 
Thanks for your support for Lower Moutere School! Enjoy the holiday break with your great kids and we look 
forward to seeing our families – plus a few more too! 
 
Chris Bascand – Principal (JP) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
          

  
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

JUNE  

Friday 30th  Last Day of Term 2 

JULY  

Friday 14th  Matariki – Public Holiday 

Monday 17th  First Day of Term 3 

AUGUST  

Thursday 10th  Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom 

SEPTEMBER  

Thursday 7th  School Photos 

Thursday 14th  Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom 

Friday 22nd  Last Day of Term 3 

OCTOBER  

Monday 9th  First Day of Term 4 

Monday 23rd  Labour Day – Public Holiday 

Thursday 26th  Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom 

NOVEMBER  

Thursday 30th  Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom 

DECEMBER  

Friday 15th  Last day of Term 4 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/


   

  

 

  

 

 



   

  

 

 

 



   

  

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

 


